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APM Body of Knowledge 8th Edition Gears Up
for Release with New Editorial Leadership

July 15, 2024

The Association for Project Management (APM) has announced the appointment of Professor
Mike Bourne as Managing Editor for the upcoming 8th edition of the APM Body of Knowledge
(BoK). This crucial milestone signifies the project’s advancement to the writing phase.

Professor Bourne, a renowned Professor of Business Performance at Cranfield University, brings a wealth of
experience to the role. He boasts a distinguished career in developing project leadership programs and
research projects. His extensive body of work includes over 100 publications, including “Moving goals and
governance in megaprojects” and “Benefits Realisation: case studies in public major project delivery with
recommendations for practice.”

“I am thrilled to be a part of this project,” said Professor Bourne on his appointment. “I eagerly anticipate
collaborating with APM and its members to deliver a compelling 8th edition of the APM Body of
Knowledge.”

Scott Walkinshaw, APM’s Head of Knowledge, expressed enthusiasm for Professor Bourne’s leadership.
“Professor Bourne's vast experience across various sectors, combined with his blend of practical and
academic expertise, will be invaluable for the next edition,” he stated.

Professor Bourne succeeds Professor Carl Gavin, who spearheaded the development and analysis of the
2023 BoK consultation with the project management community. He also played a pivotal role in

establishing the interim structure for the writing team.

Professor Gavin will continue to contribute to the project as an editorial advisor and reviewer. APM extends
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its gratitude for his dedication, insightful contributions, and objectivity throughout the initial stages of the
editorial process.

As the writing process progresses, APM actively seeks peer reviewers to provide valuable feedback on
early drafts. Project management professionals interested in contributing to this critical resource are
encouraged to register their interest [here](link to APM registration page).

The APM Body of Knowledge remains a cornerstone resource for project management professionals
globally. The 8th edition promises to provide an even more comprehensive and relevant guide for the

ever-evolving field of project management.

As writing continues, APM is looking for peer reviewers to provide feedback on early drafts. If you'd like to
get involved, register your interest here.

Read previous reports from Professor Bourne
Developing the Practice of Governance

Project leadership: skills, behaviours, knowledge and values
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